

Willage of Mariemont

6907 WOOSTER PIKE

MARIEMONT, OHIO 45227-4428
(513) 271-3246 VILLAGE OFFICE
(513) 271-4089 POLICE / FIRE

FAX (513) 271-1655

June 5, 2020

The results are in from the special meeting of council...the Mariemont pool will open for the 2020 season!

Thanks to Mariemont residents who have stepped up to support the pool during this challenging year, registrations and donations poured in and not only did we meet our goal but we surpassed it. A special thank you goes to the Mariemont Preservation Foundation for their generous \$5,000 contribution to this effort. Many thanks to the volunteers, including the Pool Commission members, who spent the past couple of weekends cleaning the pool and preparing it for opening, and to council member Joe Stelzer for organizing this endeavor. We heard from many of you in the Village who don't usually buy pool memberships but were happy to do it this year so that your neighbors could enjoy the pool. We can't thank the community, our council members, pool employees, pool commission, pool task force, and our Village departments enough for their generosity and support.

Safety is our first priority. Several Mariemont residents have made arrangements to donate hand sanitizer and PPE for pool employees. We are beyond grateful for those donations! Mariemont Pool manager, Jordan Schad, has been hard at work putting together a plan to keep the lifeguards and swimmers safe as we continue to adhere to guidelines from the state for operating during the COVID-19 pandemic. Thank you, Jordan!

More information will be available soon regarding the opening of the pool. Please sign up for "Mariemont News & Alerts" on our new website to receive updates on the pool and other Mariemont announcements. We are hoping to be ready to open in mid-June. Stay tuned!

Thank you,

Mayor Bill Brown

William a. Brown